# Raymond Sportsman's Club **Newsletter**



#### **June 2022**



PO Box 725; Raymond, NH 03077-0725 www.raymondsc.com

<u>Officers</u>		Advisory Board					
President Vice President Secretary Treasurer Seargent-at-Arms	Norm Pinard James Wilson Harry Whitney Frank Knowles Don Crete	Richard Gorman Tom Faunce Ed Knowles Earl Sweet, Jr. Richie Houde, Jr.	March 2023 March 2023 March 2023 March 2023 March 2023				
<u>Committees</u>							
Archery Boy Scouts Buildinng Bylaws Grounds Hunter Ed	Rob Lopez Jon Goulet Ed Knowles Richard Gorman Tom Faunce	Kitchen Newsletter Range Spacetown Beagle Town Fair Ways & Means Web Site	Mike Desjardins Ed Knowles Bill Lane Richie Houde, Sr. Tim Layman Elected Officers Brian Handley				
Upcoming Events							

Regular Club Meeting June 1st Archery GSB Shoots June 5th Regular Club Meeting Clay Target Shoot June 12th June 15th

### **Second Amendment News from Concord**

We have some **URGENT** news we need ALL our members to take action on. NH HB1178 is ready to go to the Governor for his signature. This is one of the strongest legislative actions New Hampshire has seen putting OUR Second Amendment rights in an untouchable place from Federal overreaching laws and executive orders. The bill has passed in the House and Senate and now just needs the Governor's signature. This bill prevents the Feds from touching these rights. "Prohibiting the state from enforcing any federal statute, regulation, or Presidential Executive Order that restricts or regulates the right of the people to keep and bear arms."

We can push Gov Sununu to sign this, IF YOU ACT! PLEASE TAKE ACTION RIGHT NOW. It costs nothing but a few minutes of time. Call or email today.

Call his office directly:(603) 271-7676

Email: https://new-hampshire.secure.force.com/support/GOV Opinion

## **2022 Spring Cleanup Photos**

The RSC spring cleanup was a successful one. All scheduled projects were completed. There were 32 members involved in the cleanup. Following are some photos from this years cleanup.















#### **Committee Reports for June 2022**

_					
7	++		0	rs	
$\mathbf{\circ}$		ľ	Œ	ıэ	

President: The spring cleanup was a success. Thanks to all members who

participated and brought equipment in the cleanup. The porta potties

have been cleaned out. The fishing derby went well and all 44

children got prizes.

Vice President: NH Bill1178 has passed both the house and the senate and is now

ready for Gov Sununu's signature. More information about this bill

is mentioned on page 1 of this news letter.

Secretary: Nothing to report

Treasurer: Absent

Sergeant-at-Arms: Nothing to report

Advisory Board: Nothing to report

Committees:

Archery: June 4th is setup date for the archery shoot on June 5th. Bill Lane

repaired 4 of the targets and a motion was made to purchase some new targets. It was seconded and approved by present members. Thanks to George Gorman for the door he donated for the archery

building.

Boy Scouts: Troop 101 will be having a campout, by the pond, on June 10th, 11th

& 12th. Troop 3 will be taking the summer off and return this Fall.

Building: Nothing to report

Bylaws: Any members having input for updating any part of the bylaws needs

to bring it up to the Bylaw Chairperson no later than the first meeting

in June.

Grounds: June 8th will be the start of the Wednesday night work parties. Start

time will be 5 p.m. Any members wanting to build up their club hours are welcome to join in. These work parties will be held on opposite

Wednesdays of the club meeting nights.

Hunter Ed: Next Hunter Ed class will be held on August 6.

Kitchen: Kitchen supplies have been restocked.

#### **Committee Reports for June 2022 (cont.)**

Kitchen: The president has purchase supplies for the kitchen. Newsletter: Nothing to report Range: June 12th will be the clay shoot. It will start at 10 a.m. SBC: Nothing to report Town Fair: Nothing to report Ways & Means Nothing to report Web Site: Nothing to report **Unfinished Business:** Nothing to report **New Business:** The club sign, out at the entrance to Branch Road, has deteriorated to the point of falling of the hooks. Norm has contacted Michael Miller to repair the sign. Bruce Winchell made a motion to purchase the required sheets of plywood to repair the pistol shack. Was seconded and approved by present members. Rollovers: None **Applications:** Thomas Maxwell, Averill Moran, Peter Neil and George Tombarello (previous member) were all accepted on May 4th. John Dubiansky, Anthony Fessenden, Vincent Gillis, Daniel Messier, Francis Mutnerney and Nancy Reagen were all accepted on May 18th.

Nancy Reagen May 18, 2022

May 4, 2022

#### **Lost & Found**

There were 3 rakes found at the archery area on spring cleanup day. Anyone knowing who they belong to can contact the club president, to arrange for a time to pick them up.

Richard Gorman

#### **Newsletter Input**

Any club members having information or photos they would like to have posted in the club newsletter can address them to Ed Knowles at smoothjazz50@protonmail.com. Be sure to state what you would like written with each photo.

2 Attachments: 1. Firearm Shoot Schedule

50/50 Winners:

2. Deep Sea Trip



# **2022 RSC Firearm Shoots**



June 12

Clay Target Shoot

25 rounds total

**July 17** 

**Open Pistol Shoot** 

25 ft. & 50 ft.

20 rounds total

**Aug 14** 

3 Gun Combo Shoot

Rifle 100 yds. (off hand)

**Shotgun 50 yds. (off hand)** 

Pistol 50 ft.

15 shots total

Sept 4

**Shotgun Slug - Running Deer** 

**50 yds - 5 shots** 

Oct 2

**Muzzle Loader Shoot** 

50 yds. (off hand)

5 shots

**Oct 23** 

**Turkey Shoot** 

Shotgun

**Shot Shells** 

All shoots start at 10:00 a.m.

# RSC Private Chartered Deep Sea Fishing Trip





The Raymond Sportsman's Club is planning a group fishing trip for it's members and their guest on Eastman's Docks newest 65' charter boat, Seacoast Lady. The trip will take place on August 27th and be from 8AM to 4PM. The fee will be \$45 per person (This fee is nonrefundable). Rod and reels will be available for rental for \$6 each. There is a snack bar that provide sodas, candies, crackers and chips. Bud and Bud light are also available. The Tuna Striker Pub will be open for dinner, upon the return trip to the dock. There are only 45 positions, so members interested must sign up immediately. It is highly recommended that you bring:

Warm outerwear (Jacket, etc)

Comfortable rubber soled footwear

Food and drinks, but no alcohol.

Sunscreen, sunglasses and camera

To reserve your spot or if you have any questions, please contact Norm Pinard at 603-498-5875.